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Our village bi-monthly newsletter, The Golant Pill, is now in its 13 th 
year of production. 

Currently, the total number distributed by Jacky Fletcher is 162, 
including a village total of 129, with 25 

posted and 8 collected in church by supportive church-going non-
villagers. 

These days, the printing is outsourced to Palace Printers in 
Lostwithiel, who not only produce excellent 

quality copy, but also make a very reasonable charge. In the past, 
when the Pill was printed ‘at home’, we 

had to pay for the many disposable printer parts which frequently 
needed replacing, and our overall 
printing costs were much higher. 

We would like to thank the loyal advertisers, some remaining with us 
from Issue 1, who continue to 

support our newsletter, as well as those individuals who make 
private donations. Without this revenue, 

we would find it difficult to keep afloat. Other income which boosts 
our funds is produced by the 

continued sale of our published Recipe &amp; Gardening books. This 
year, we are pleased to have been able 

to contribute towards the cost of the refurbished steps at St 
Sampson’s Church. 

Robin Anderson and Penny Parsons regularly update our Golant Pill 
Facebook page, which enables events 

to be covered as they happen. They have a considerable group of 
followers. 

Debbie Pugh-Jones places the latest editions of the newsletter online 
within the village website- golant.net 

As Editor, I would like to thank all those contributors, many of whom 
have regularly and loyally sent in 

reports and articles from the very beginning, and an increasing 
number of new writers, whom we warmly 

welcome, as we strive to be as comprehensive as possible in covering 
a wide range of village news. 

Last, but certainly not least, I wish to thank members of our team on 
The Golant Pill, for their support and 

encouragement. We hold regular committee meetings throughout the 
year. 

Gillie Harris, Editor 



 


